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July 25, 2011

Senator Tom Harkin 

Chair 

Senate Committee on 

Health, Education, Labor & Pensions (HELP) 

United States Senate 

SD-428 Dirksen Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510 

RE: Sec.511. Employment of individuals with Significant Disabilities at Minimum Wage

Dear Senator Harkin: 
On behalf of the New York State Office of Children and Family Services’ Commission for the Blind and Visually Handicapped (CBVH), the Designated State Unit for providing Vocational Rehabilitation services to individuals who are legally blind in New York, I am pleased to take this opportunity to offer our Commission’s perspective on proposed amendments to the Workforce Investment Act which contains language reauthorizing the Vocational Rehabilitation Act of 1973 as amended; particularly Title V, Section 511 that we propose be eliminated from the draft bill.
Under the Rehabilitation Act, as amended, individuals with the most significant disabilities are presumed capable of benefiting from vocational rehabilitation services in terms of securing competitive integrated employment, including supported employment. Youth in transition can benefit from a broad array of pre-employment services; including work-based assessments, soft skills training, community-based work experiences, and on-the-job training.  CBVH has also found customized employment to be an effective means of matching individuals with limited skills to jobs in the community paying competitive wages. 
Placing people with disabilities in facilities, using Fair Labor Standards Act certificates to pay less than minimum wage, is not the optimum way to encourage acquisition of essential labor skills and work experience and perpetuates an unfortunate misperception that those with disabilities cannot perform up to standards expected of those in the workforce without disabilities. Indeed, work readiness and job training services provided by an employer holding a special wage certificate are likely to reinforce the low expectation that individuals with disabilities cannot be competitively employed.  Moreover, this bill may establish an unintended consequence of encouraging placement in non-integrated settings at sub-minimum wage which seems antithetical to existing federal regulations which defines integrated settings.  

Furthermore, many state Vocational Rehabilitation programs do not have adequate resources to encourage effective compliance with the various review and documentation requirements outlined in this section. The prescriptive nature of how services should be delivered is also counter to vocational rehabilitation’s philosophy of individualized services.

While we commend the apparent intention to prevent people with disabilities from being tracked into sub-minimum wage jobs, the actual result may be validation of subminimum wage as a viable outcome for people with disabilities.
Sincerely,

Brian S. Daniels

Associate Commissioner
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